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Welcome back everyone.  This is just a short newsletter to bring some items to your attention before our bi-monthly edition.
REMINDER

Please ensure that your child’s individual hand towel is cleaned and replaced regularly.
SCHOOL DAY
School opens at 8.40am. Assembly time lasts from 8.40am to 9.00am.  Parents are asked to ensure that their child does not arrive unaccompanied before 8.40am as there is no supervision available and the children are not insured before official opening hours.   

Please note the school day for Junior and Senior Infants children ends at 1.20pm.  The children in these classes must be collected at this time as there is no facility for supervising them after this time.  Classes for all other children end at 2.20pm.

PICK-UP ARRANGEMENTS
As usual we will need to know your child’s travel arrangements for the year.  Also, if there is a change to this, or if someone is collecting your child other than the person who usually collects him/her, please let your child’s teacher know by school bag note – no phone calls please.   This is for your child’s safety.

Before your child leaves for school each morning, please 
make sure that he/she knows 
how they are getting home again i.e. bus, picked up by parent/ minder etc. 

We would like to ask parents from 3rd to 6th classes that if you are delayed, and not here on time to pick up your child, you need to make your child aware of what to do should this happen e. g. if minder/parent is not at the car park at home time, the child should return to the school lobby and wait until they are collected.  Please do not ring Adrienne to ask her to forward a message to your child re: 

arrangements for going home as we cannot take responsibility for individuals’ family arrangements. 
INFORMATION NIGHTS FOR PARENTS
Some Information Meetings have been organised for parents of our Junior Infants, 1st, 3rd and 5th classes. Our Jnr. Inf. Meeting takes place tonight 23rd  September. Senior Infants and 1st class meetings will take place on Tuesday 28th September. 3rd and 5th Class meetings will take place on Thursday 30th September. 6th Class will have their RSE/Information meeting on Monday 11th October (details to follow). 
FREE BUS PASSES

Bus Eireann bus passes were distributed to pupils who were eligible to receive them. Bus Eireann has asked us to remind parents that only children with passes are permitted to use their contract buses for our school. Friends without passes are not entitled to travel on these buses as they are not insured.  If for some reason the bus is delayed in dropping your child off after school, please contact your relevant bus company, not the school office.
ABSENCES
If your child is absent from school please complete an ‘Absence Slip’ and give it to your child’s teacher upon his/her return to school.  The school is required to have these notes for insurance purposes and for the National Education and Welfare Board.  There is no need to phone in a child’s absence.
HEAD LICE
Head lice can spread rapidly in the school unless all affected children are treated promptly.  Head Lice do not reflect standards of hygiene in the home or in the school.  We would advise that long hair is tied back at all times in school, and that you check your child’s hair regularly.  If your child has Head Lice, please inform us immediately, as it will be necessary for us to notify other parents of an outbreak in their child’s class.

TEXT-A-PARENT

Our Text-a-Parent communication system works very efficiently as long as we have parents’ up-to-date mobile numbers.   If you have changed your mobile number within the past few months or you wish to clarify the mobile numbers we have on our records, please contact the school 
office. For those of you who are unfamiliar with this communication system, it is one way i.e. school to parent only – no response facility.  

LABELLING
We cannot emphasise enough how important it is to label everything belonging to your child (i.e. beakers, lunch boxes, tracksuits, jackets etc.)  We accumulate a large selection of lost property when children’s belongings are not identifiable.    Please check through the lost property box situated in the main lobby.

P.E. DAYS
P.E. (including athletics) for the various classes is as follows.   

The appropriate P.E. clothing must be worn i.e. N.K.E.T.S. school sweatshirt/polo shirt, navy tracksuit bottoms and non-marking soled runners to protect our floors.

Outreach Classes:Tues, Wed & Friday.

Junior Infants 
Monday & Wed.

Senior Infants 
Monday & Wed.

1st Class
 
Monday & Wed.

2nd Class
Monday & Thurs.

3rd Class

Tuesday & Thurs.

4th Class

Tuesday & Thurs.

5th Class

Tuesday & Thurs.

6th Class

Tuesday & Thurs.

HEALTHY LUNCH POLICY
We’d like to remind all parents of our healthy lunch policy again.  As you know treat day is Friday but we would ask that this is just a small bar/snack, not packets or bags of sweets.  Lollipops are dangerous on the school playground and we’ve found many children eat only sweets on these days if this is the treat they get!

Our Dental Health Nurse has advised us that it is very bad for children’s teeth to sip sugary drinks or juices throughout 

the school day.  With this in mind we urge parents to encourage your child to bring water for their lunch drink.

     HEALTHY LUNCH POLICY

1.  The North Kildare Educate Together School encourages healthy eating among pupils at all times.

2.  Parents are asked when choosing lunches to avoid the following items – popcorn, crisps, sweets, fizzy drinks, glass bottles, sugary products.

3.  The range of foods suitable are: set yoghurts, fruit, sandwiches, crackers, juices, milk, soup, raw vegetables, cheese, raisins etc.

4.  We have designated Fridays as Treat Days.  On this day your child may have biscuits, a bun or a snack bar after their usual lunch.  Please avoid sweets on Fridays.

Please note lollipops are not allowed for reasons of safety.
We seek co-operation of all parents in implementing this policy. Your encouragement of healthy eating habits will have benefits for us all.  

Please remember – if your child does not keep to it – it is unfair on other pupils who do!


PUPIL INSURANCE 10/11
Insurance Forms were distributed to all classes earlier in the month.  It is not compulsory for parents to take up this insurance cover, but should you wish to do so, please return your child’s form and exact amount in an envelope marked with your child’s name and the 
word ‘Insurance’ on it. This should then be handed to your child’s teacher or to the school office before 30th September. Cheques should be made payable to ‘Allianz plc’ NOT to the school.  Insurance Forms cannot be accepted by us after this date.
SAFETY NOTICE
We ask all parents and guardians to use the pedestrian crossing and footpaths when coming to and from the school.  Please do not block the main 
door entrance gate at going home time to facilitate the safe entry and exit of all pupils from the building.  Also, please ensure your children do not climb on the walls and railings of the school.

The Board of Management is again requesting parents NOT to park on the double-yellow lines outside the school gate.   Please use the car park provided or alternatively park in the parking-bays on the road to St. Wolstan’s.  This is for your child’s safety.

RECYCLING  
Don’t forget our various recycling banks that we have in the school 

· Mobile Phone Recycling Bank 
· Can Bank for aluminium cans
· Battery Bank for used batteries
· Clothes Recycling Bank for old clothes, linens etc., and a 
· Printer Cartridge recycling box. 
AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES HELD IN NKETS – but not run by NKETS
As you may be aware the Board of Management hire out rooms to various people, clubs, organisations etc.  When an activity takes place at 1.20pm and involves children from our Junior and Senior Infants, the children will be given to their teacher in the school lobby. Please ensure you collect your child from after school activities on time.  
N.K.E.T.S. BOOK CLUB
Any parent interested in joining the book club, please contact Lindsay Mahon on 6270679.
PHONE PAL LIST
This is the last call for any parent who wishes their child’s details to be added to the Phone Pal List.  Please complete the relevant class phone pal slip and return it to the school office. Lists will be distributed to the relevant classes early next week. 









